Notes for Dark Energy Survey Working Group Meeting

Friday, May 12, 2006 10 AM

Attendees: : Greg Bock,, Dean Hoffer, Hugh Montgomery, Ed Temple, Paul Philp, Vicky White, Bob Tschirhart, Brenna Flaugher, Nancy Grossman, Wyatt Merritt

1) Status of Open Action Items from 28-Apr meeting: [Brenna/Wyatt]
a) Can DES contract for help from the Enrico Fermi Institute to staff the mechanical engineering effort when engineers and designers previously working on DES are reassigned to higher priority tasks? [Greg Bock]
There is no money from the Labor budget which can be applied to this.  If there are sufficient funds in the DES M&S budget to do it, it is not disallowed, but there are documentation requirements (having an MOU for the work, sole-source procurement, etc.)
Jim Strait is setting up ongoing customer meetings for the support groups, to try to mediate competing needs and increase satisfaction with allocations.  

Did DES lose more Mech Eng effort post-April 28? No.

How does the DES Resource Loaded Schedule compare with the actual situation?  RLS calls for 5 FTEs of ME, and DES is getting ~ 2.  EE is approximately at the RLS level.

Mont’s advice: don’t be too quick to do this.

b) What is needed for staffing the effort for the Preliminary Hazard Analysis Report? [Brenna Flaugher/Jim Strait]
DES will have to identify a collaborator to take the lead, and work with ES&H on this.  
<Action item: Wyatt> ask Nancy Grossman for Minerva PHA as a template.

c) What would DOE like to see in the PMP?  [Paul Philp]
DOE would like to see Minerva or RunIIB (CDF or D0) PMPs used as a template. The PMP will acknowledge Fermilab’s internal and management mechanisms, as the PEP does the DOE’s; will contain the DOE Level 2 milestones; and will describe how the non-DOE portion of the DES efforts will be managed, funded, and coordinated with the DECam Project.

There was discussion of what the definition of the DECam Project will be.  Not resolved – see below

There was discussion about who holds title to the camera.  This is addressed in the MOU between NOAO and Fermilab.

<Action item: DES and Mont> redistribute NOAO MOU and aggressively pursue getting it signed off.

<Action item:Mont> appoint a Project Manager for the DECam project.

2) DES Documentation Preparation Status [Wyatt]

A draft exists of the Acquisition Strategy – next step is additions from DECam.
Next draft of the CDR has been distributed for comment. This draft assumes in the ES&H section that DECam shall have an ES&H coordinator, appointed by PPD management, but not a standing safety committee. This was not objected to.
A draft exists of the PEP, from Paul – next step is for Paul to distribute it to DECam.
3) Discuss DES Timeline [Ed/Dean]

4) CD-1 Director’s Review [Ed]

a)  Dates

b) Potential Reviewers

c) Charge

d) Agenda

e) DES responses to Preliminary Director’s Review Recommendations

The proposal at present is to have a Director’s Review in July, to determine the DECam readiness for CD-1 review. The length was discussed:  it is proposed to be 2.5 days, like the preliminary Director’s Review.  The likely dates are T-Th, July 25-27.[Added in proof: Joe Mohr is unavaiable on Jul 27.  Next proposal is Jul 24-26.]  The default list of reviewers proposed by Ed was the same as for the prelim review; Brenna listed the optics reviewers from Feb 06 and there is a further list of possibilities from Mont.  Ed’s list and Mont’s list are available in the OPMO slides fro this meeting.
<Action item: DES> send Ed comments on the proposed list of reviewers.

DES was asked how confident it feels about being ready for the Director’s review in July, and answered that it is quite confident being ready.  The Resource Loaded Schedule has been updated  as funding profiles become available.  It was pointed out that OPMO hasn’t seen the RLS since June 2004.
<Action item: Brenna, Ed, Dean> review the RLS.

<Action item: DES, OPMO> meet in about mid-June to double-check on readiness for July Dir Review.
In the course of discussing the charge, the issues of the definition of the review and the definition of the project were revisited. The lab management remains uncomfortable with the current division into program (all of DES) and project (just the CCD camera, electronics and corrector barrel).  The program needs to order the blanks for the lenses (with funds from British and US universities – no funding agency involved) by this summer in order to stay on schedule.  A minimum requirement for that order is to hold an external (as in, committee not drawn from collaboration) review of the optical design (== ‘critical design review’ in PPARC terminology).  A further requirement might be an indication that DECam has received CD1 (or is ready for a CD1 review?).  It was discussed whether the July Director’s review could include the optics critical design review.  A proposal for exactly how to do this did not emerge from the discussion.
<Action item: John, Brenna, Wyatt> redraft first 2 paragraphs in the charge to be consistent with project deliverables.  Give Mont and Ed a heads up on the funding needs, so that a funding profile can be constructed.

5) DOE O 413.3 Attachment [Ed]

Ed explained the expectations for a successful CD-1 review, against which the Director’s review will measure the project.
6) Value Management Presentation [Nancy Grossman]
Nancy described the DOE requirements and how Minerva responded to them.
<Action item: Wyatt> ask Nancy for the Minerva PEP and Value Management document.
7) Risk Management Presentation [Dean]
Dean described the DOE expectations for risk management.  The point to emphasize is that  risk management should be more than just assignment of dollars to contingency: it also includes for example making a choice to baseline the schedule with less optimistic assumptions.

<Action item: Ed, DES> decide whether a subset of the group meeting on May 28, based on comments outstanding on the documentation.

